
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES  April 8, 2024                  7:00PM  

  

The March meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, Petska, 

and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the Wisconsin 

Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation from the Clerk 

that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The March 11, 2024 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion from Petska 

and seconded by Chase, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called for public input: 

Dennis and Mary Lutze Johnston Drive addressed the board and asked that something be done with junk on 

property next to theirs.   This is devaluing their property and is becoming a nuisance and continues to be added 

to.  The constable will make contact with them. Clerk/Treasurer will begin to issue letters with regard to the 

junk ordinance and other properties were brought up. 

There being no additional public input, public input was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion carried. 

 

Final discussion on entering into a new contract with GFL for the recycling center. A motion was made by Petska 

and seconded by Chase to enter into the contract with GFL and terminate our contract with Waste Management.  

Motion carried.  

 

Reports were given by highway superintendent and ambulance board member Kobes, recycling manager 

Wachholz, Fire Chief Leichtfuss, and Constable Liermann.  

 

Spring Road report was given by highway superintendent and bids will be posted for the following roads, Prairie 

Road and Lane, Shoto Road, Johnston Drive along with parking lots at town hall and the shop. 

Chief Leichtfuss requested an emergency repair on Engine 1 approximately $1200.00.  A motion from Petska 

and seconded by Chase to pay this bill if needed from ARPA funds.  Motion carried. 

The chief will also check into the overage on the purchase of the new fire truck and report back to the board. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Petska seconded by Chase, motion carried, and meeting was 

adjourned at 7:41pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


